
The proposed ordinance changes the structure of the Goodwill Ambassadors program and provides 
additional administrative leave for employees participating in the program.  It is anticipated that the 
administrative changes in the program will not have a fiscal impact to the County.  There is no additional 
cost associated with providing additional administrative leave to employees. The County budgets 2,080 
hours of leave per employee each year. This accounts for any administrative, annual, or sick leave hours 
taken during the year. However, providing administrative leave hours may result in employees carrying 
over additional annual leave hours that would have otherwise been used if not for the administrative 
leave. If these hours are not used, they could be potentially paid out at the end of the employee’s 
respective employment at a higher rate. Thus, it is difficult to determine when and if employees use 
annual leave, therefore a fiscal impact cannot be provided. 
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